
Miller Grove School Board 

Regular Meeting 

February 18, 2013 

 

The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members 

present: 

Eric Mabe     Lewis Russell    

 Rolanda Hasten    Doug Hall    

 Jim Potts     Kristi Burnett 

 

Members Absent:  Brian Lennon 

 

Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, and Jaime Fox.  Also in attendance were:  

Gary Billingsley, Wanda Parrish, Asheley Birchfield, and Clint George.  Zachary 

Arrington, and his mother Anita, were present to observe for his Boy Scout rank. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  

 

Public Forum:  None   

 

Approve previous meeting minutes:   

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to approve the minutes 

of the January 21, 2013 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.  

 

Payment of the bills: 

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Doug Hall to pay the bills.  The 

motion carried unanimously. 

 

Track Update: 

Clint George provided a short video of the construction of the Harts Bluff track. 

 

Taxing Personal Vehicles: 

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Doug Hall to NOT tax personal 

vehicles in Rains County.  The motion carried unanimously. 

 

School Safety: 

Doug Hall asked if the issue of school safety could be studied.  Kristi Burnett said she 

would go to a few districts to see what they had in place.  

 

At 6:55 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the Principal’s contracts 

and the resignation of Corey Jenkins.  

 

At 8:40 p.m. the Board returned to open session. 

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to raise Mrs. Irby’s 

wages to $60,000 and add one year to her current contract.  The motion carried 

unanimously. 



A motion was made Lewis Russell and seconded by Doug Hall to raise Mrs. Fox’s wages 

to $50,000 and give her a one year regular contract.  The motion carried unanimously. 

 

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Kristi Burnett to accept the 

resignation of Corey Jenkins at the end of the current contract year.  The motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

Administrative Reports: 

Superintendent—Mr. Johnson advised the Board that a parent had called and wanted the 

school to take any steps necessary to safeguard the school and students. 

 

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that Patti Lennon had announced her retirement effective 

at the end of the current school year. 

 

Principal’s Reports: 

Mrs. Fox reported on up-coming events and that elementary enrollment was 129. 

Mrs. Irby reported on up-coming events and that secondary enrollment was 116.   

Total enrollment of 241. 

 

At 8:55 p.m. a motion was made by Rolanda Hasten and seconded by Jim Potts to 

adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously. 

 

 

_______________________  _________________________ 

President    Secretary 


